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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 17, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal 

The Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, Don Young, has introduced H.R. 3088, a 6-month extension of TEA-21.  This bill, introduced on September 16th, is cosponsored by the entire House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee.
 

Also, Chairman Young has introduced HR 3087, a 5-month extension of TEA-21.  There are, to date, no cosponsors on this measure.

Sources on Capitol Hill have indicated that the Bush Administration, the U.S. Senate, and House leaders are in support of H.R. 3087, which provides for a 5-month extension of TEA-21.
MTA Government Relations staff is thoroughly examining these bills to learn what impact they would, if passed, have on the MTA.  There is language in the bills that proposes to allow States maximum highway program funding flexibility, with reconciliation later among the various highway program accounts.  This language, if adopted, may permit Caltrans to fund the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), rather than the MTA’s Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality and Regional Surface Transportation (RSTP) programs.  The MTA relies upon, in part, CMAQ and RSTP funds to operate the Gold Line, Rapid Bus, and Para-Transit Services.

MTA Government Relations staff is in direct contact with the offices of Representatives Gary Miller (R-CA) and Juanita Millender-McDonald (D-CA), both members of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, to express our concerns on this very important matter.

For more information on the matters in this Legislative Brief please contact MTA  Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator, Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.
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